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Dear District and Branch Presidents: 
  
Happy New Year to you all, and God’s Blessings to your Districts and Branches.  I am 
writing to you as the Apostolate/Charity Committee Chairperson.  This year, the 
Apostolate/Charity Committee is asking you to appoint an Apostolate/Charity 
Chairperson within your District/Branches.  What the Strategic Plan is looking at for our 
committee, is that we need to educate and communicate with our local priests and 
parish staffs.  We feel there are priests, within our communities, that may not be aware 
of what we as I.C.F. members do, and can do, for our local parishes.  We need more 
long-term communication with our pastors, so that they are more aware of our Branches 
and, in turn, we can better serve the needs that they may have. 
  
I am looking forward to hearing from all of you and seeing what progress we are 
making, as members, to keep our Branches and parishes much more unified. 
 
Thank you, 
Leonard Rossi, O.L.J. 
Apostolate/Charity Committee Chairperson 
 
Committee Members: Lisa Crudo, Marco Galeazzi and Jim Jones 
 
Spiritual Director: Rev. Msgr. Daniel Cardelli 


